
 

 

 
10TH June 2022 

 
Dear Parent/Carer, 

OFSTED REPORT 
 
I am writing to inform you that Ofsted have now published our Inspection Report following the school’s 
Section 8 Inspection on Tuesday 8th March 2022 who visited to see if the school remains a good school.  
I am delighted to report that Cardinal Pole does remain a good school, despite the challenging standards 
of the new framework.   
 
The inspection reflected much good practice and was exceptionally positive about the education and 
opportunities we provide. There is much to be proud of.  I have extracted a few of the comments below:- 
 
A full copy of the report is available to view on our school website should you so wish to do so.   
 
 Leaders have high expectations for all pupils and ensure that pupils study a broad range of subjects.  
 Pupils show genuine warmth and care. They behave kindly towards one another, making the school 

a harmonious place.  
 Bullying is not tolerated.  
 Pupils appreciate the school’s focus on both academic and extra-curricular activities.  
 They value the personal and social development that is provided. They also feel very well supported.  
 Pupils really enjoy school and want to achieve.  

 They are committed learners and take advantage of opportunities given to them.  
 The school celebrates the diversity of its community, and this resonates through all aspects of school 

life.  
 Leaders and Governors support the well-being of staff and pupils.  
 Staff appreciate leaders’ actions to support them with their workload.  

 Staff said that they enjoy working at the school and like being part of a cohesive team.  
 Staff said that they feel valued and proud to work at the school.  
 
You should be very proud of the way your child conducted themselves during the inspection.  Thank 
you, as ever, for your continued support! 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Ms J Heffernan 
EXECUTIVE HEADTEACHER 
 
 




